

THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

DEVAL L. PATRICK GOVERNOR

RICHARD K. SULLIVAN, JR. SECRETARY OF ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENTAL AFFAIRS ONE SOUTH STATION BOSTON, MA 02110 (617) 305-3500 ANN G. BERWICK CHAIR

JOLETTE A. WESTBROOK COMMISSIONER

> DAVID W. CASII COMMISSIONER

October 30, 2013

VIA FIRST CLASS MAIL
Jeffrey M. Bernstein, Esq.
BCK Law, P.C.
One Gateway Center, Suite 809
Newton, Massachusetts 02458

RE: Cape Light Compact Municipal Aggregation Plan

Dear Attorneys:

On August 27, 2013, the Department of Public Utilities ("Department") sent the Cape Light Compact ("Compact") a letter requesting that the Compact review its municipal aggregation plan and determine whether the Compact should file a revised plan. Since issuing the August 27, 2013 letter, the Department has received inquiries from several entities regarding whether the Compact may continue to solicit bids for energy supply for its customers pursuant to its municipal aggregation plan, originally filed in D.T.E. 00-47 and revised in D.T.E. 04-32. The Department has not revoked its approval of the Compact's current municipal aggregation plan. Therefore, pursuant to G.L. c. 164, § 134(a), the Compact may continue operating its municipal aggregation program, including the solicitation of bids for energy supply. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

/s/ Rebecca L. Tepper General Counsel

cc: Steven Venezia, Deputy General Counsel, Department of Energy Resources Jesse Reyes, Division Chief, Office of the Attorney General

> FAX: (617) 345-9101 www.mass.gov/dpu